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March 7, 2018 

 

California Public Utilities Commission 

Attn:   Joseph Loo, Financial Examiner 

 

Re:   Del Oro Water Co., Inc., River Island District 

Treatment Plant & Conveyance System Project Public Meeting Synopses 

Presented by Janice Hanna, Director of Corporate Accounting & Regulatory Affairs 

 

A public meeting was held for all customers to summarize and present the Treatment Plant & 

Conveyance System Project on February 27, 2018 at 6:30 pm at the River Island Golf Course 

Clubhouse, located at 31989 River Island Drive in Springville, California.  Approximately 50 customers 

attended, representing 35 households.   

 

Janice Hanna, Director of Corporate Accounting and Regulatory Affairs for Del Oro Water Company 

(DOWC) conducted the meeting, introducing Jason Coleman, William Gustavson, and Kaleisha Miller 

of the contracted engineering firm Luhdorff & Scalmanini Consulting Engineers. (LSCE)   

 

Power point presentations were given by LSCE to present the $5,189,176 mandated Treatment Plant & 

Conveyance System Project; by DOWC to review of the impact on the customer’s bill by DOWC; and a 

time for everyone to have the opportunity to ask questions.  The presentation is attached. 

 

Mr. Coleman & Mr. Gustavson reviewed the water quality issues of the River Island District; how they 

evaluated and selected the best alternative to improve these issues; and review the design and 

engineering process of the project.  They concluded with the location and cost breakdown.  

 

Ms. Hanna then discussed the Safe Drinking Water Revolving Fund (SRF) process with the State Water 

Board and how it impacts the customers rates by increasing their monthly bills with an estimated $67.20 

SRF Surcharge. 

 

Finally, the meeting was opened to the public for questions.  A list of the questions and our answers are 

included with this narrative.  The questions give a general overview of the customers’ concerns 

regarding the need for and cost of this project. 

 

The 90-minute meeting ended at 8:00 pm. 

 

Attachments: Attendance Sheets 

  Power Point 

  Customer Questions 

  Meeting Notice to Customers 

 


